
I have received a letter asking for comments on the modifications to the plans for stage 1 of the Vincentia 

District Town Centre. I was unable to find the actual plan on the website, but I did see what they are 

planning to change. 

 

Personally, I feel that they could've just left the plans the way they were and built the shopping centre in 

stages 1a and 1b, but as long as we still have Aldi, and Woolworths and Big W, that's the main shops we all 

want. 

 

There are no decent shopping centres between Nowra and Ulladulla and this shopping centre is badly needed 

as there are suburbs all the way down. I would be very surprised if it isn't busy all the time, and the centre 

will probably need those extensions soon after building because there's a huge catchment area desperate for 

some real shops. It will also create some much needed employment in the area, for the residents and tourists, 

because there's nothing here for them now. 

 

Hoping to see building being started soon.  

 

Regards, 

Ilona Taylor, soon to resident of the Bayswood estate. 

 


